
 
The 1949 master plan for  

Hatfield New Town 

 

 

 

Dates For Your Diary 

 

Monday, 8
th

 December, 2.15 for a 2.30 start. 
 

Our Christmas open meeting. 

Please bring along any items of interest to show us. 
 

There will also be a short presentation on the 

“Talking About New Towns” project, 

given by Grete Dalum-Tilds, from Stevenage Museum. 
 

Dates for 2015 
 

Monday 9
th

 March, 2.15 for a 2.30 start. 

“The City Beneath the Park” 

A St Alban’s Tour Guide presentation 
 

Monday 8
th

 June, 7.15 for a 7.30 start, AGM. 

Monday 14
th

 September, 7.15 for a 7.30 start. 

(provisionally) Monday 14
th

  December, 2.15 for a 2.30 start. 

 

All meetings are held at Friendship House, Wellfield Close, Hatfield. AL10 0BU 

£1 members   £2 non members. 

 Thinking About Christmas Presents?  
 

Why not buy a copy of one of our recent publications for that last minute Christmas present. 
 

Hatfield Answers the Call 1914-1919 
The story of a small town and its people during the 

Great War. 

£7.50 

  

Hatfield & Its People  
A series of 13 booklets about the history of Hatfield 

 £4.00 each or £40.00 for the set. 
 

Rock Around the Block  
Half a century of popular music associated with 

Hatfield 

 

  

“Hatfield Parish In Memoriam Album” commemorating the Centenary of WW1 1914 -1918. 
 

We have had requests from several people wishing to buy a copy of our high quality “Hatfield Parish In 

Memoriam Album” commemorating the Centenary of WW1 1914 -1918. The album has information on the 

172 men who died as a result of going to war from the then Parish of Hatfield, covering Hatfield, Hatfield 

Hyde, Lemsford, & Ponsbourne & Newgate Street.  In order to fulfil these requests we have to have at least 

25 definite orders.  Cost would be £35 + p.p. where applicable.  Anyone wishing to order a copy please get 

in touch with:–  

 

 

mailto:jane@edwardsteather.plus.com
mailto:chriselmart@aol.com


 

Teifi (on the right) and Heather,  

 June this year. 

 

 

Teifi Massingham 
 

Sadly, Teifi Massingham a long standing member of our 

Society has died after a short illness.   
 

Teifi was also an active member of our committee, helping at 

events and making tea at meetings.   
 

The photograph on the right shows Teifi with Heather 

Richardson at an event in Hatfield Town Centre, in June  this 

year, where HLHS had a display. 
 

Teifi will be missed by us all, our sympathy goes out to Peter 

her husband and  her family. 
 

 

_______________________________________________ 

 

Hatfield Bell Ringers 

 

We have had an enquiry from Rob Goss, Steeple Keeper at St. Etheldreda’s Church:- 

 

 
 

We are trying to find out the names of three of the six ringers in the ‘George Austin’ photo attached. The 

photo was found amongst George Austin’s possessions after he died in February 2013. From left we know 

Stan Huckle (far left); the two to the left of him we don’t know, then George Austin and Eric Edmonson and 

we don’t know the chap on the right. On the back of the photo is written ‘Kimpton, 1964’. George rang the 

bells at Hatfield for more than 50 years and we think these are all Hatfield ringers (Eric and Stan were 

certainly ringers at Hatfield). Stan and George both used to work at De Havilland. Eric was an architect.   
 

I am writing to ask if any of your members might know who the other gentlemen are? 

 

 
 

mailto:mary.goss4@virginmedia.com



